Green Historical Society Minutes

April 15, 2010
The April 15, 2010, meeting of the Green Historical Society was held at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.  President Renee’ Summers called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

President Summers asked new guests to introduce themselves.  Greg Weekley from the Jackson Township Historical Society stated that he met our members at the Region 5 OAHSM Conference last weekend and saw our meeting announcement on our website.  Jim Gisbrecht introduced himself as a guest and as the owner of the Buchtel Home.  Karen Huff-Jones introduced herself as a new member and prior resident of Green that has recently moved back to the area.
New Business

Secretary Staci Schweikert reported that new information is being posted to the website as it is discovered.  Members should check the site for current information.
Treasurer Sharon Haydu reported that the current balance in our checking account is $4,846.05.
President Summers asked that we adopt the minutes of the March 18, 2010, meeting with a correction to the location of the April meeting.  Amy Nichols made a motion to adopt the corrected minutes.  Sharon Haydu seconded the motion.  Minutes were adopted.
President Summers read a letter from Mike Elkins regarding our use of the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse.  President Summers responded to Mr. Elkins letter and stopped into the Parks and Recreation Department to fill out paperwork for our meetings scheduled for the rest of the year.
President Summers received minutes from the meeting of group leaders in Green trying to coordinate fundraising.  She explained that she attempted to attend the last meeting, but was mis-informed about the status of the meeting by staff at the location of the meeting.  After communicating with the group about the attempt to attend the last meeting, Barry Hollis, PNC Bank, wrote an emai l stating that GHS would be included in the joint fundraiser at Fridays.  More information about the event and our participation will follow.
Format/Speakers for Monthly Meetings

President Summers started a discussion about speakers at our monthly meetings.  June Sloan suggested that speakers should be from Green or discuss Green history.  Greg Weekley, Jackson Township Historical Society, discussed Jackson Historical Society meeting format.  Mr. Weekley stated that JHS has monthly business meetings attended by officers and a Jackson Trustee.  Mr. Weekley also mentioned that JHS advertises for items and pictures.  The conversation then turned to possible Green history topics including cemetary or other tours.  It was determined that the May and June meetings will be business meetings without speakers.  Discussion of other tours and/or speakers was tabled.
President Summers gave a report on the Kiwanis Easter Egg Hunt in Boettler Park.  GHS opened the schoolhouse and had several visitors.  President Summers handed out handmade chocolate bunny suckers to the visitors.  GHS received a $1 donation from an Egg Hunt patron.

WPA Dickerhoff Ditches Research Needed

President Summers mentioned that research still needs to be done on the WPA Project Dickerhoff Ditches.  A suggestion to contact Al Courtney was made.  President Summers will contact Mr. Courtney.
President Summers gave an update on the Memorial Day Parade.  She stated that we have use of a wagon, but no horses, for approximately a $20 reimbursement for gasoline.  Mr. Jim Gisbrecht volunteered to pull the wagon with his tractor if horses cannot be located.  Several possible leads to borrow horses were mentioned including Suzy Ridgeway’s neighbor, the caretaker at Southgate, Camp Y-Noah, and Hitch n Time.  It was also mentioned that Ted Dudra and his Civil War reenactors should be asked to march with our group.

Planning for Freedom Fest

President Summers then began a conversation about Freedom Fest.  The idea of setting up a village and having wagons and/or wagon rides was discussed.  President Summers will contact the Ohio Wagoners Association.  President Summers has confirmed the participation of the spinner and some other prior participants.  Staci Schweikert will contact some local blacksmiths.  President Summers will contact Ted Dudra about participating in the event with us.
Vice President Elected

President Summers then reminded the group that the office of Vice President was now vacant and asked for nominations.  June Sloan nominated BJ Hutchison.  Karen Huff-Jones seconded the motion.  No other nominations were made.  BJ Hutchison was elected Vice President by unanimous vote.

Alumni Dinner Preparations
President Summers then turned the conversation to the Green Alumni Dinner on May 15th, at 5 pm.  GHS historically has sold copies of the Green Our Heritage, Our Home book at the dinner.  It was mentioned that the book should be corrected prior to the Alumni Dinner.  After brief discussion, a unanimous vote to table discussion of the book corrections was held.

BJ talked to Jerry Miller about making a brief announcement for GHS at the alumni dinner.  Additionally, it was discussed that a slide show of pictures, specifically geared to the years 1955-60 should be prepared and displayed.  BJ asked Mr. Miller for two tables and a large space to allow for spectators of the presentation.  Providing a notice ahead of time by mail to confirmed attendees and/or handing out a flyer about the GHS presentation and materials was mentioned.  It was determined that a meeting for members interested in working on the Alumni Dinner would be held next Thursday , April 22nd, at 7 pm at Menches Brothers. 

OAHSM Region 5 Meeting Report

Staci Schweikert gave a report on the OAHSM Region 5 meeting on April 10th in Jackson Township.  Amy Nichols, BJ Hutchison, and Staci Schweikert attended the meeting and met several interesting speakers and learned what other local societies are doing.
Historic Preservation Committee Report

BJ Hutchison opened a discussion of the Historic Preservation Committee.  A brief discussion of the name of the Committee ensued.  A suggestion to rename the Committee to the Steering Committee was suggested by Karen.  A discussion about the task of a Steering Committee ensued.  June Sloan made a motion to change the name of the Historic Preservation Committee to the Steering Committee.  Staci Schweikert seconded the motion.  The Historic Preservation Committee was renamed the Steering Committee by unanimous vote.

Mr. Hutchison indicated that he has had discussions with many of the members of the Committee about the focus of the Committee.  The Committee will meet as a whole prior to the next general meeting.  

GHS Potential Membership in Other Organizations 

BJ Hutchison opened a discussion about GHS joining other organizations.   A discussion about the merits of joining the Ohio Historical Society as a group ensued.  The annual membership cost is $35.  Amy Nichols made a motion to join OHS.  Staci Schweikert seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote to join the OHS was taken.
A discussion about the merits of joining OAHSM as a group ensued.  The annual membership cost is $35.  June Sloan made a motion to join OAHSM.  Karen Huff-Jones seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote to join the OAHSM was taken.

A discussion about the merits of joining the Green Chamber of Commerce ensued.  The annual membership cost is $75 for non-profits.  Karen Huff-Jones made a motion to join the GCC.  Amy Nichols seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote to join the GCC was taken.  Additionally, Mr. Hutchison displayed a welcome bag that is delivered to new home owners in Green by the GCC.  Mr. Hutchison indicated that for $65 an organization can add an item to the bag.  A discussion about GHS participation in this program ensued.  A suggestion to add a Green History book to the bag ensued.  After some discussion, it was determined that a welcome letter with a brochure or flyer for GHS with a coupon for a book and 1 year membership would be added to each bag.  Staci Schweikert made a motion to participate in the GCC welcome program.  Karen Huff-Jones seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote to participate in the GCC welcome program was taken.  

The next meeting will be May 20, 2010, at 7 p.m. at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.   The May and June meetings will be business meetings to prepare for the upcoming summer events.

Amy Nichols made the motion to adjurn the meeting at 9:10.   Sharon Haydu seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

Secretary

